Minutes of February 09

                                                       Minutes of the Board Meeting
                                                                 February 4, 2009

                                          At JB’s restaurant, 904 Medical Arts, NE., Albq.

The meeting was opened at 6:30 pm.. Susan appointed Beth Frilling as “time keeper.”

Present were: Susan Devavelle; Beth Frilling; Barbara Burkhardt; Rena Haynes; Marybeth Perez-Soto; Irena Callahan; Donald Simpson; Mary Lou Winclechter; Randi Phillips (9). Also present were: Cindy Kavan-Winfield; Sean Cunningham; John & DJ Collins; Dusty Winclechter. Absent were: Betty Jorgensen; Ulla Hudson; Colleen Rieder and Harold Baskin.

Review of the Minutes of Jan. 14, 2009: Cindy Winfield pointed out that the financial statement for the Handbook S/B: Total income collected as of 2/2/09: $1825 w/ $150 still owed = total income $1975. Printing 250 cys = $1508.18; 150 envelopes: $44.89; 150 stamps ($1.34 ea.): $201. Total expense = $1754.07. The Minutes were approved as amended.

                                                   Standing Reports

Financial Report: Rena reported that the reports for the PRC (NM Public Regulation Commission – i.e. regulates non-profit corporations) are finalized except for signatures of past Directors – mainly 2005-2007. Rena got those signatures from past Directors who were at the meeting (Donald Simpson, Cindy Kavan-Winfield and Marybeth Perez-Soto).

     Rena said that the Secretary needs to keep a list of Directors with addresses and phone numbers, with the permanent record of the club.

      Rena has the insurance paperwork back and stated that the Schooling Show chair needs to find out which show venues require an additional Endorsement (including the venue name on the insurance certificate).

      Income and Balance Statement for the month of January, 2009:
            Starting balance: (1/1/09)….…$16,913.53

             Operating Income…………+     4,271.64

              Operating Expense………...-     4,987.19 
                 Balance (2/1/09)                  $16,197.98
Income was mainly Membership dues and advertising for the Handbook. Main Expenses were USDF dues, Newsletter and Handbook expenses (printing and postage).

      Marybeth suggested that the newsletter be accounted for separately.  (The expenses are: January Flying Changes (300 cys) = $316.55; February Flying Changes (110 cys) = $196. Outstanding ads $60.)

Schooling Show Update: Barbara reported that all schooling shows on the calendar are firm with managers and venues reserved – except for the July 12th show. We still need a manager/secretary for this show. We hope to hold the show in Santa Fe. Susan said she would e-mail members in Santa Fe area to see what kind of support can be found there. Irena said she would co-manage the show if Susan would manage the show.. This is not firm. Barbara said we need a manager no later than April and is confident we can find one.

      Barbara has ordered (and received) a supply of schooling show ribbons and tests that should last at least 5 or 6 shows. She still needs to purchase a table and folding chairs (for the judge/scribe) as these seem to have disappeared since last year. We also need to purchase a canopy before the April 26 show.

      The February 8 schooling show at the Bernalillo Co. Sheriffs Posse grounds has quite low entries (total as of this date: 28 rides), but will go on as planned.

Recognized Show Report: Donald said the March 14-15, Paradigm Sporthorse Farm, Dances With Horses 1 and 2 Show premium is out. If anyone wants a premium and has not received it, call or email Donald at 505-344-0680  flashmail@netzero.com.

                                                              Old Business

Follow-up on Year End Awards Rule: The discussion was whether or not to add Year End Awards for Third Level and Above and whether to allow scores from USEF/USDF recognized shows to be used for Third Level and Above awards.

            The rule proposal presented was to give Year End Awards for Third Level and Above for scores from NMDA schooling and/or USEF recognized shows. (The awards for Second and below are from schooling shows only.) The proposal failed (8-1)

      A second proposal was to expand the existing Year End Awards to “Intro thru Grand Prix from schooling shows only.” Proposal passed (8-1) The new rule is attached or published elsewhere.

      As an aside: Donald promised to give separate awards at his USEF/USDF recognized shows for New Mexico riders. Additionally, he is planning a “New Mexico Championship” for next year.

Follow up on discussion on advertising Clinics: The discussion was whether NMDA should give a discount on an ad in the newsletter if a NMDA member is putting on a clinic that would offer some sort of discount to NMDA members. Pros are that it would benefit members who take financial risks to bring in clinicians or sponsor educational events that benefit NMDA members. It promotes member participation in events and offers another benefit of NMDA membership. Cons are that it takes away space in the newsletter that could be used for paying ads.

      Proposal: “Any NMDA member putting on a clinic that offers NMDA members some sort of discount (usually auditing) can have one free full page ad in the newsletter (Flying Changes).”Passed (unanimous).

                                                           New Business

Planning Year End Awards Ceremony: At present, year end awards are presented at the October USEF show in Albuquerque. A committee was set up to explore other options. The committee is: Randi Phillips (chair); Cindy Kavan-Winfield; Maria Davis and Barbara Burkhardt.

Schooling Show Cancellation Policy: This discussion came up because of the low entries (as of two days before closing date there were 8 rides and 5 horses) of the February 8th schooling show at Bernalillo Co. Sheriffs Posse grounds. After much e-mail and phone traffic, the entries were expanded to 28 rides. The Board voted to go on with the show.

      Irena said the club should not cancel a show for any reason, even if there are only 5 rides.

      Marybeth said the only reason to cancel is weather.

      Sean Cunningham said there needs to be a break even (money) consideration.

      Irena said we need to figure out what the cause of low entries is: is it too early in the year; cold or inclement weather; the venue; the advertising; or what.

      Barbara said she would hope the manager or secretary would be experienced enough to make the call, and that it should be optional to require a vote of the Board. 

      Proposal #1: The show manager can cancel an event because of inclement weather. Passed.

      Proposal #2:  It is optional for the show manager to consult with the Board in other than inclement weather considerations.  Failed.

      Proposal #3:  If a show manager is considering canceling a show for reasons other than weather, he/she must consult with the Board, ideally at least a week before the show/event date. Passed.

Start Planning a General Membership Meeting (possibly in July): Susan proposed to have a General Membership meeting at another place and time than at the July Albq. Show, to include a discussion of By-Laws and an educational event to promote attendance.  It was agreed that at a show was not  conducive to having a membership meeting. The Board will consider topics, locations, and agendas for this meeting. 

By Laws Revisions and Voting Process: A committee was set up to look into possible By Laws discussions, possibly to be presented at a General Membership Meeting in July. The committee consists of: Susan Dezavelle; Randi Phillips; Barbara Burkhardt; and Beth Frilling.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm. Next meeting is March 4, 2009, 6:30pm at JBs.

Respectfully submitted by Barbara Burkhardt, Secretary

(Note: A shorter version will appear in the March newsletter.)

